

Memorandum

To: Dr Kim Way cc: Ms Sian Alice O'Gorman

School of Exercise and Nutrition Sciences

В

From: Deakin University Human Research Ethics Committee (DUHREC)

Date: 15 June, 2022

Subject: 2022-008

Is skeletal muscle microvascular dysfunction the missing link behind exercise intolerance in adults with

atrial fibrillation?

Please quote this project number in all future communications

DUHREC considered the application for this project at its meeting held on 31/01/2022 and found it to comply with the National Statement on Ethical Conduct in Human Research 2007 (Updated 2018).

DUHREC has granted approval for Dr Kim Way, School of Exercise and Nutrition Sciences, to undertake this project from to .

The approval given by the Deakin University Human Research Ethics Committee is given only for the project and for the period as stated in the approval. It is your responsibility to contact the Human Research Ethics Unit immediately should any of the following occur:

- · Serious or unexpected adverse effects on the participants
- Any proposed changes in the protocol, including extensions of time.
- Any events which might affect the continuing ethical acceptability of the project.
- The project is discontinued before the expected date of completion.
- Modifications are requested by other HRECs.
- Any complaints are received by the research team, an external HREC or, in the event of overseas research, an external complaints contact. In the case of overseas research, the local complaints contact should be aware that, where appropriate, they can directly contact DUHREC if they are unable to resolve a complaint or would like assistance in resolving a complaint.

In addition you will be required to report on the progress of your project at least once every year and at the conclusion of the project. Failure to report as required will result in suspension of your approval to proceed with the project.

DUHREC may need to audit this project as part of the requirements for monitoring set out in the National Statement on Ethical Conduct in Human Research 2007 (Updated 2018).

Please note: if you have indicated that your project will be conducted while COVID-19 restrictions are in place, approval has been granted in line with the current restrictions. It is the responsibility of the principal investigator to remain aware of any changes to the restrictions and in the event that such changes make the approved research non-compliant with the restrictions, to either seek approval for a further modification to the project, or postpone the research until the restrictions are lifted.

Human Research Ethics Unit research-ethics@deakin.edu.au Telephone: 03 9251 7123